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Tameside BMD Project:

In December our Tameside BMD Project was honoured with a visit to the Mayor’s Parlour. Councillor John Sullivan (himself a keen family historian) congratulated the Group.  For fuller details see Bob Kirk’s article in this month’s edition of the Cheshire Ancestor. Well done to Bob, who has spent nine years of his life on the project and to everyone who has helped over the years.

Certificates going up in April:

From the 6 April GRO Certificates will cost a standard rate of £9.25, which represents a 33% increase.  Supposedly to cover increased administration costs.  Local RO Certificates will cost a little less at £9.  There hasn’t been an increase since 2003, but if I think about all the work done by volunteers for both FreeBMD and UKBMD and the fact that the Family Records Centre in London closed despite their own failed digitisation programme, it makes me a bit angry (  I tend to think that they have saved a considerable amount of administration time and costs over the years and increased their income five fold.  This is a personal opinion only. For further information:
http://www.ips.gov.uk/cps/rde/xchg/ips_live/hs.xsl/1569.htm
Family History Monthly:

The Family History Society of Cheshire is featured on page 89 of the March edition of Family History Monthly and I have circulated a few copies of this article tonight.  I didn’t know I was going to be pictured in it – it came as a big surprise to me too (
UKMFH.org.uk

This is Ian and Sharon Hartas’ new website launched last Friday at Who do You Think You are? at Olympia:  Message from Ian:

’It has been a year since we launched the UKGDL web site and has been a great success. So now is the time to do the same again and launch another -- UKMFH. UKMFH stands for UK Military Family History. Working in the same manner as UKBMD and UKGDL the new UKMFH  is a free to use site providing links to web sites that offer information online that will help you trace your family history for those in the Armed Forces.


RAF/RFC, Navy, Army, Marines -- the aim is to cover all aspects of military history throughout the ages for a wide range of categories.

The range of topics is vast, so UKMFH has a new keywords search feature -- over 6,000 keywords to choose from !For example, "Battle of Britain", "Cheshire Regiment" and "HMS Hood", and many, many more.

As with UKBMD and UKGDL, UKMFH will be updated regularly as our research continues. There are over 1,000 links on the site today and we have many more ready to add. If you know of any sites that are missing from our links please let us know and we will add them.

As the topic of Military Family History differs a lot from the topics covered by UKBMD and UKGDL there is a new mailing list for UKMFH. We aim to post regular update notices 
highlighting the most recent additions. Register via the menu button on the UKMFH site.’

Internet News:

New South Wales Wills now downloadable for Free at: http://www.prov.vic.gov.au/  click on Order Wills and Probate records.  This is not just an index you can download full versions of the wills.  I have downloaded four and one included a full inventory and a marriage certificate.
Lancashire On-line Parish Clerks:  new records for Tameside uploaded last week – Ashton St Michael’s Marriages 1832-1836, Marriages 1896 to 1920 from Stamford St Methodist New Connexion.
The Faery Folk Hid My Ancestors:  This one is for St Patrick’s Day. Deborah Large Fox is an experienced Irish family history researcher.  Her blog aims to provide useful articles about researching those elusive Irish Ancestors http://irishfamilyresearch.blogspot.com/

Manchester Central Library Closure:

Under a £150 million plan to refurbish the Library, Town Hall and Annexe, The library is due to close and will not re-open until 2013.  One million books will go down the Cheshire Salt mines.  There will be a phased shut down with the archives closing next week.  The Library will finally close in June and the theatre will never re-open, but could relocate to the historic Theatre Royal.  Temporary Library and Archives will relocate to Elliott House on Deansgate and should open towards the end of June.  A fuller story is on-line on the Manchester Evening News webpage, sorry it’s a long address, but you could GOOGLE to find it:
http://www.manchestereveningnews.co.uk/news/s/1190824_a_million_library_books_to_be_sent_down_the_mines
Next Month:  Sid Calderbank from the Lancashire Society, an expert on Lancashire Dialect, is coming to talk about the history of dialect and about the Cotton Famine of 1861. Told through the eyes of the dialect poets of the time, Samuel Laycock etc. and also how we managed to survive the American Civil War. Next year is the 150th anniversary of the famine
Programme for 2009-10

14 April – Sid Calderbank – The Lancashire Cotton Famine in Dialect
12 May – Mike Nevelle – The History of Your House
9 June – Sandra McLaren – An Irish Family’s Journey
14 July – Probably to the newly refurbished and new building at the People’s History Museum in Manchester
Meetings are held in the Old Chapel schoolrooms, Old Road, Dukinfield, on the second Wednesday of each month (except August), starting at 7.00 pm. £1.50 for members and £2.00 for non members, tea and coffee on arrival. Please email me with any items for the newsletter: 
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